

## Sunshine Neighborhood Watch – CERT Team (Est. 2008)



SCCE - Harlingen's premier NW & CERT Team.

Lights On -- Lock Up and Look Out for each other!

Women's Club Report – 22 January 2022 - 3pm - Retzlaff Hall Lenore J. Combs, Coordinator 956 245 1276 LJCombs44@gmail.com Officers Bravo and Moreno, NW HPD District Representatives

Dear NW- CERT Volunteers, Residents and Friends, This is an open meeting and we welcome your constructive input.

Everyone attending this meeting "in person", by their presence, acknowledges potential exposure to COVID – 19. Each person is responsible for his/her own choice as it relates to attending NW-CERT meetings.

We wish to get as many helpful hints and opinions as possible. You matter. Sunshine matters. If you cannot attend, please send me your "2 Cents" on this agenda.

Let's give a round of applause for appreciation for our NW Patrol volunteers - they are right up there with the Postman - "neither rain nor snow nor gloom of night stays the couriers from their completion of these expected rounds"......

Linda Jones presided and did a great job while I was on COVID house arrest - Thank you.

Tony Tramel, Director - SEPO Board - discussed the proposed amendments in the By-Laws and Covenants. He provided informative insight into the decisions and answered questions.

Officer Rebecca Cruz HPD is our new District Representative She will be at the February meeting – please come to greet her.

Most things at PD are on hold due to COVID but the new rules for golf carts should be reviewed soon. As golf cart laws vary from city to city, there are also general Federal Laws vs. NHTSA regulations for Golf Carts vs LSV (low speed vehicles).

New Mag lights are or will be in the NW Golf Cart real soon.

Our buildings need to be locked up. This is everyone's responsibility. Jean and NW should not have to be the keeper of the doors - especially in this bad weather. Please be vigilant.